Richmond Police Department

3rd Precinct Sector 312

Lt. Brian Prendergast





3rd Precinct

301 S. Meadow Street

Richmond, VA 23220

Precinct Number:

646-1211

Desk:

646-1944

April Newsletter

The month of April was not a great month. We had six robberies in our sector. That was a 100% increase from the month before. None of them were related, and were generally the result of people putting themselves in some bad situations. Common sense is usually the best way to avoid becoming a victim. If something does not feel right, then it's a pretty safe bet that it is not.

The other issue this month was our theft from motor vehicles. We have really starting pushing the message, which includes yours truly appearing on the multiple media outlets trying getting the word out.



As the weather gets warmer please remember if you **Love it, Lock it, or Lose it.**



RPD also had the opportunity to work with Make-a-Wish event this month to grant the wish of a young boy with Cystic Fibrosis. Matthew Martinez was granted his wish of becoming a member of the SWAT Team. This event has been the most gratifying thing I have done in my career. The fact that a young boy would want his ultimate wish to be a day with the SWAT team was both an honor and very humbling.







